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VISION STATEMENT 
OF THE NY ANNUAL 

CONFERENCE 

 
The New York Annual 
Conference through 
the grace of God 
embodies the beloved 
community of hope, 
building  
up a healthy body  
of Christ, with  
heart-warmed  
United Methodists  
in mission for the 
transformation of the 
world. 

 
MISSION STATEMENT 
OF THE NY ANNUAL 

CONFERENCE 
 

We strive to share 
God’s love by creating 
safe places where all 
are accepted and 
welcomed, connecting 
the needs of people 
to the presence of 
God, and transforming 
the world through 
Christ. 

 

VISION STATEMENT 
OF THE UNITED 

METHODIST CHURCH 
OF LAKE 

RONKONKOMA 

We are the church  
at Five Corners 
spreading the  
“Light of Christ” from 
ourselves to  
the community and 
the world. 

 

 
Dear Congregants and Staff at UMC of Lake Ronkonkoma, 

           

It won’t be long before Ron and I are in your midst, getting to 

know all of you! This is an exciting time of new beginnings, and 

we look forward to what God has planned for all of us 

together. We have been praying for you and for Rev. 

Constance Pak as she begins her new chapter in ministry as 

well. 

 

It is apparent to us already that you are a vital, engaged 

church with an emphasis on mentoring children and youth in 

faith development and discipleship and sharing God’s love with 

the greater community. We have some experience with Thrift 

Shop ministry, Pumpkin Patches (from our time at UMC of Mt. 

Kisco), and there are some other common strands of our 

experience, such as a love for a robust music ministry! 

 

I shared with the SPPRC Committee during our meet and greet 

that Ron and I also have a connection with Rev. Laura Bender, 

one of your own! When I was serving as an Associate Pastor at 

Community UMC in Poughkeepsie, my first appointment, back in 

the early 1990’s, Rev. Laura was serving at Wappingers Falls 

UMC, creatively ministering with some unusual skills she 

mastered, including tight rope walking and fire eating! I will 

never forget a retreat we shared at Camp Epworth where she 

combined the text “Don’t hide your light under a bushel” with 

hiding fire in her mouth from a flaming torch, then taking it 

out again so it could beam brightly! With a word of caution, of 

course: “Don’t try this at home!” I knew I had made a very 

interesting friend, and Rev. Laura was in the wedding party for 

my marriage to Ron! How wonderful that now she continues her 

ministry by serving those in our armed forces. 

 



 

Lections
 

July 3 
4th Sunday after 

Pentecost 
 

2 Kings 5:1-14 

Ps 30 (UMH 762)  

Gal 6:(1-6) 7-16 

Luke 10:1-11, 16-20 

 
July 10 

5th Sunday after 
Pentecost 

 
Amos 7:7-17 

Ps 82 (UMH 804) 

Col 1:1-14 

Luke 10:25-37 

 
July 17 

6th Sunday after 
Pentecost 

 
Amos 8:1-12 

Ps 52 or Ps 82   

(UMH 808)  

Col 1:15-28 

Luke 10:38-42 

 
July 24 

7th Sunday after 
Pentecost 

 
Hos 1:2-10 

Ps 85  (UMH 806) 

Col 2:6-15 (16-19) 

Luke 11:1-13 

 
July 31 

8th Sunday after 
Pentecost 

 
Hos 11:1-11 

Ps 107:1-9, 43  
(UMH 830) 
Col 3:1-11 

Luke 12:13-21 
 

 

 

During our time in Mamaroneck, my most recent appointment 

of 7 years, we have become fond of being near the Long Island 

Sound. It is a blessing that we will continue to be able to enjoy 

the other shore, the North Shore on Long Island, and take in 

those salty breezes! We look forward to getting to know the 

lovely spots with all of you. 

 

I pray that we will have a fruitful beginning in our ministry 

together, and I want to thank the SPPRC Committee and 

Trustees and the staff for their work toward this transition. 

May God bless you all. 

 

In Christ’s Service, 

 
Rev. Karen Burger, Pastor 

 

 
The UMM had their June breakfast where 10 men enjoyed a 

fulfilling meal at the Airport Diner in Bohemia. We had a quick 

meeting where we agreed on purchasing collared shirts with the 

men’s logo on them. This will be good for when we are doing 

activities where the public is involved so they will be able to 

recognize our fine organization.  
 

We will be having a once-a-month informal Bible study; we will be 

watching a short video and discussing it.  This will take place on the 

second Sundays of July and August from 8:15 - 9:30 a.m., before 

the Sunday service.  Everybody is invited.  
           

Have a great summer!  
  

Blessings, 

Dennis Subbiondo 

President, UMM 

 



 
 

Lections
 

 
August 7 

9th Sunday after 
Pentecost 

 

Isa 1:1, 10-20 

Ps 50:1-8, 22-23 

(UMH 783) 

Heb 11:1-3, 8-16 

Luke 12:32-40 

 
 

August 14 
10th Sunday after 

Pentecost 
 

Isa 5:1-7 

Ps 80:1-2, 8-19 

(UMH 801) 

Heb 11:29-12:2 

Luke 12:49-56 

 
 

August 21 
 

11th Sunday after 
Pentecost 

 
Jer 1:4-10 

Ps 71:1-6 (UMH 794)  

Heb 12:18-29 

Luke 13:10-17 

 
 

August 28 
12th Sunday after 

Pentecost 
 

Jer 2:4-13 

Ps 81:1, 10-16 

(UMH 803) 

Heb 13:1-8, 15-16 

Luke 14:1, 7-14 

 

 

 

UNITED METHODIST WOMEN 

 

“All women are invited to our meetings!  Please share the  

experiences and bring friends . . .” 

 

At our June meeting, we had a thoughtful time sharing 

expressive phrases with colorful rocks!  Thank you Sue Simon 

for the presentation about the KINDNESS PROJECT!  Check 

out alyssawishes.org for more information. 

 

On Monday, August 15, please join us for a Potluck Supper at 

Barb Colucci’s house at 6:00 p.m. (or 5:00 if you would like to 

help set up and eat more).  All women of the church are 

invited! 

Next Up:  September 12 – 7:00 p.m. meeting at church 

                September 30 – weekend retreat on Shelter Island 

 

Barb Colucci 
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These names are offered each month.  It is an opportunity to extend 

to our friends and loved ones the love of Christ on these special days, 

and to express our thanks for the gift of their presence in our midst. 

If you would like to be on our birthday list, please call the church 

office at (631) 588-5856 and we will gladly add your name. 

 

JULY BIRTHDAYS: 

 

6    Susan Campbell 

7    Gregory Olivotti, Sr. 

7    Joan Schmidt 

8    Maureen Mitchell 

10   Joseph Fabbio 

12   Jennifer Flanagan 

13   Sarah Clukey 

14   Wendy Duffy 

15   Emily Eger 

15   Lily Bedell 

15   Laura Bender 

23   Taralyn Subbiondo 

23   Oliver Sinclair 

24   Leanne Preddice Strom 

25   Lisa Pyne 

25   Charles Pyne 

26   Jeffrey Almonaitis 

27   Cathy Barta 

27   Sue Preddice 

28   Henry Tom 

30   Sean Neenan 

31   Nicole Kohout 

 

AUGUST BIRTHDAYS: 

 

8    John Paynter 

11   Carolyn Baker 

14   Pastor Constance Pak 

15   Richard Campbell 

18   Debra Schild 

25   Darby Clark 

26   Shane Drisgula 

30   Kelly Paul 
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Greetings from the Education work area! 

 

The children led a wonderful worship service on June 12th. 

They participated as greeters, ushers, story tellers, Scripture 

readers, prayer leaders, singers and instrumentalists. It was 

inspiring to see them all do such a great job. I had the privilege 

of being a part of the service as well. It gave me the opportunity 

to thank all of our education workers for all of their good works 

with our youngest church members.  

 

We were so very glad that we could be together in person this 

year. We are hoping we will come back strong in the fall. 

Please consider joining our team!  Have a wonderful summer 

filled with many blessings to be thankful for.  

 

The UMYF had a busy year with 12 youth participating in our 

activities.  The year included programs about; 911 Red 

Handkerchief, Peace Pole, pumpkins, a Veterans Day guest 

speaker, bully escape room, Advent Wreath, Chrismons, stress 

guest speaker, Think Kindness, sneaker collection, Light of 

Christ guest speaker, St. Patrick, worry, Easter baskets, Last 

Supper, Earth Day, missions, a lock-in, District retreat and we 

ended the year with a bowling night.   

 

I believe the youth have enjoyed being able to be together and 

have strengthened their friendships with each other.  We look 

forward to a restful summer and new adventures for our youth 

in the Fall.  
 

Sue Preddice, 

Education Committee Chairperson 
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UMYF BOWLING NIGHT 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 

Martha’s Place 
Thrift Shop 

 
631-981-9749 

 
 

Hours: 
 

Mondays 
10 am – 2 pm 

 
Tuesdays 

10 am – 2 pm 
 

Fridays 
10 am – 2 pm 

 
Saturdays 

10 am – 2 pm 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Martha’s Place Thrift Shop 

 

Summer is here and so are we with hundreds of summer 

clothing items for all men, women, and children – small, 

medium, large and extra large. 

 

We have been busy opening many bags and boxes of 

clothing, dishes, pots and pans, glassware, etc. 

 

If you have never visited your shop, then you would never 

know who the real volunteers are!  They work very hard to 

support the church; we also supply free clothing to anyone 

in need. 

 

In God’s service, 

 

Marilee Drisgula and all volunteers 
 

 



 
Ongoing Missions: 

 
Loaves & Fishes  

Soup Kitchen of the  
UMCLR opens every 

Tuesday at 
5:00 p.m. for a pre-
packaged take out 

meal. 
 
 

The Food Pantry  
is open on the  

1st  & 3rd Tuesday  
of the month  

(except holidays) 
from 3:00 – 5:00 pm 
 

 

 
 
 

Support Groups: 
 

Narcotics Anonymous  
Mondays - 7:00 pm  

Thursdays -6:00 p.m. 
in Fellowship Hall 

 
Alcoholics Anonymous 

Tuesdays – 6:30 &  

8:30 p.m. 

Fridays – 8:00 p.m. 

 

 

Please call our  
church office at  

631-588-5856 for 
further information. 
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The flowers on the altar are available to purchase each 
week in honor of, or in memory of loved ones.  Please 
call the church office at 631-588-5856 to make 
arrangements.   
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Please notify the church office of any 

telephone number, address or email address 

changes so that we may update our files and, 

be sure to visit our website at umclr.com! 
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Join us for our next Book Discussion 

Monday, July 18 at 2:00 p.m. in the Church 

We will be discussing 

“Educated” 

by Tara Westover 
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Prayer Group on Zoom 

Come and join us on Wednesday mornings from 8:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. as 

we discuss the Upper Room publication reading for that date, and continue 

our prayers for those who are in need.  This is a wonderful way to focus on 

your communication with God and become closer to members of your 

church family, as they share their thoughts, praises, petitions, prayers and 

faith. 

Meeting ID: 858 8602 0997 and Passcode: 011880 
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Come join us for Game Night! 
 
 

 
 

Join us for game nights on July 29 and August 

19.  Enjoy a game of your choice or play one of 

ours.  Come, laugh, have fun and enjoy. 
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“Coming Together is a BEGINNING; KEEPING Together is 

PROGESS; WORKING Together is SUCCESS” quote by 

Rev. A. Clay Smith 

 

Just some Biblical Images for Cooperative Ministry: 

 Unity is affirmed and blessed by God (Psalm 133) 

 Perfect unity in Christ is a witness to the world of God’s 

love (John 17:20-23) 

 Sharing of resources, tending equally to the needs of all 

(Acts 2:44-45) 

 Many with different gifts are joined together in harmony 

(Romans 12:3-16) 

 Love binds together in perfect unity (Colossians 3:12-15) 

 

Be enthusiastic about this cooperative ministry model.  We are 

stronger together than apart.  Let’s have renewal and set our 

hearts on fire anew to continue to build the body of Christ. 

 

Thank you,  

Liza Wright 
 

 



 
 

 
 

 



 

 



 

 
 



 
 

 
 

 
 


